MCCC BOARD MEETING October 18, 2020 MINUTES

In Attendance:

Jon Secaur – Vice Board Chair, Linda Idoine, Chad Delaney, Sandi Kossick, Liz Meeker, Paul Meeker, Pat Hoskin, Mike Hoskin, Brian Summerlin, Dottie Summerlin, Katie Baird, Nora Brant, and Becky Tipton

UPDATES:

- Pastor's Report (full report attached)
 - O Chad expressed how grateful he has been for the Derthick family and for their DJ Dean for providing a place of worship and audio system. Also noted was the many others who have assisted with parking, decorating and bulletin handouts. It truly is a team effort of MCCC.
 - O Chad is also looking forward to our first outdoor service at the south side of Mantua Center church on November 15th. Jon Secaur and Carol Magyarics are hopeful we will be able to utilize a FM radio station in our cars for the audio.
 - All Saints Sunday will be November 1st and Chad is looking forward to hearing from Steve Hurd during this service.
 - O Jon expressed concern for Chad during this difficult time and reassured him that many are willing and able to help him out if needed.
- Finance Report Liz Meeker reported:
 - Liz noted that the 2021 Pledge Campaign is under way and she has already received a few pledges. The end-date for pledges to be in is November 1st. After that date she will begin work on the 2021 budget.
- Facility Trustee's Report Paul Meeker reported:
 - o The sale of the Parsonage is officially completed.
 - o The roof work on the education side of the building has begun, and someone will be in to look at the furnaces tomorrow for evaluation.
 - O Paul also thanked Brian Summerlin, Mike Hoskin and Pat Hoskin for taking the time necessary on short notice to remove, replace and prime some of the boards of the church so the painter could come in to do the painting the following day.

• New Business

- O Jon Secaur continues to pursue plans with the "Stream Team" to set up FM radio audio for our November 15th outdoor worship service at MCCC.
- O Dottie Summerlin and Becky Tipton have been brainstorming on ways to continue some of our missions such as the "Blessing Bags" which are collected and given to Family and Community Services. They are also thinking of including the annual "Mitten Tree" donations at the same time, all done as a drive through at MCCC. Details will be coming soon!

The next Board Zoom meeting will be **November 15th at 12:00 noon** and all are invited to attend.